
 

 
 
 
Hon. Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending October 16th, 2020. 
 
1. Meeting Notes 

 
The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 20th, 2020. Closed 
Session begins at 5:30 P.M., followed by the Regular Meeting of the Richmond City 
Council at 6:30 P.M. The agenda may be found by clicking this link: October 20th City 
Council Agenda. 
 

2. Coronavirus (COVID-19) Updates 
 
The following information is an ongoing list of resources and significant updates 
regarding COVID-19. 

 

 
 

 

3. Upcoming Events 
 
Virtual Spirit & Soul Festival Streaming Live October 17! 
 
Itôs time to celebrate, relax, and dance! The 12th annual Spirit & Soul Festival is going 
virtual on Saturday, October 17, from 10:30 A.M. -12:00 P.M., presented by LeChat Nail 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3916/Shelter-in-Place
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3917/Impact-to-City-Services-and-Facilities
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3915/Health-Information-and-Community-Resourc


 

Care Products and Richmond Main Street Initiative. Tune in to KOFY TV20, Facebook, 
Instagram, and YouTube to watch LIVE for free. 
 
Featuring phenomenal performances by Andre Thierry Accordion Soul Music, 
SambaFunk! Carnaval Explosion with King Theo, and talented Richmond youth artists. 
Donôt miss out on Exclusive Festival Specials from Richmond businesses and RSVP for 
your chance to win $500 cash prize. More info and RSVP at 
www.tinyurl.com/SpiritSoulFest2020.  
 
Questions? Contact admin@richmondmainstreet.org 
For more information visit  www.tinyurl.com/SpiritSoulFest2020 or contact 
admin@richmondmainstreet.org. 
 

 
 
 
The Richmond Rent Program Community Workshop Webinarï Handling 
Habitability Problems (Tenant- Oriented) 
 
As part of its continuing outreach to Tenants and Landlords who would like to learn 
more about rental housing rules and regulations, the City of Richmond Rent Program is 
offering the following workshop webinar: 
 
Handling Habitability Problems (Tenant-focused Workshop) 
Saturday, October 17, 2020 
10:00 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. 

Please Pre-Register: https://bit.ly/33gcVWx  
 

https://kofytv.com/
https://www.facebook.com/richmondmainstreet
http://www.instagram.com/richmondmainstreetca
https://www.youtube.com/user/richmondmainstreet
https://www.andrethierry.com/
https://sambafunk.com/
https://sambafunk.com/
https://sambafunk.com/
https://www.richmondmainstreet.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/SpiritSoul2020-FestivalSpecials-Passport.png
http://www.tinyurl.com/SpiritSoulFest2020
http://www.tinyurl.com/SpiritSoulFest2020
mailto:admin@richmondmainstreet.org
https://bit.ly/33gcVWx


 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about 
joining the webinar. 
 
This community workshop webinar is designed for Tenants who would like to learn more 
about handling habitability problems under the Fair Rent, Just Cause for Eviction, and 
Homeowner Protection Ordinance.  
 
Topics for discussion will include: 
 

¶ Housing Inspections 

¶ Relocation Payment Assistance (Substantial Repairs) 

¶ Rent Adjustment Petitions 

¶ Tenant Responsibilities Under the Law 

¶ Termination of Tenancy for Breach of Lease/Nuisance 

¶ Providing and Receiving Lawful Entry to Rental Units 

¶ Documentation and Providing Written Notice 

¶ Landlord Responsibilities Under the Law 
 
Questions? Visit www.richmondrent.org to learn more about the Rent Program, or call 
or email the Rent Program at (510) 234-RENT (7368) or rent@ci.richmond.ca.us 
 

 
 
 
Free Flu Shots from Contra Costa Health Services! 
 
Contra Costa Health Services (CCHS) is offering free flu shots to all members of the 
community. CCHS will be offering these flu shots on October 18th from 12 NOON- 4:00 

P.M. at the Tibetan Association of Northern California. The address, as well as dates for 
other locations around the county, are all listed on the flyer below. For more information, 
please visit www.cchealth.org/flu or call (925)313-6767. 

http://www.richmondrent.org/
mailto:rent@ci.richmond.ca.us
http://www.cchealth.org/flu


 

 

 
 



 

 
Re-Design Shields-Reid Park 
 
Community Services will be hosting sidewalk meetings to gather input on Shields-Reid 
Park. Let us know what you would like to see in the park, and where! There is one 
opportunity left for the community to provide their input about the re-design of Shields-
Reid Park on Thursday, October 22nd from 3:30 P.M. ï 5:30 P.M. Please contact 
jene_levine-snipe@ci.richmond.ca.us or stephanie_ny@ci.richmond.ca.us for more 
information. 
 

 
 
 
Food Bank Drive-Thru Food Give-Away- Friday, October 30th  
 

 

mailto:jene_levine-snipe@ci.richmond.ca.us
mailto:stephanie_ny@ci.richmond.ca.us


 

 
 
Read With Me: Richmond Police Department Virtual Storytime & Halloween 
Costume Contest! 
 
Calling all kids and young people! Halloween is a little different this year and we wanted 
to make things a little bit more fun for everyone! We'll be hosting a Halloween Virtual 
Storytime with officers on October 30, 2020 at 4:00 P.M. In addition, we'll also be having 
a Halloween Costume Contest with winners announced during the live webinar! 
 
Please see further costume contest details below and we can't wait to see your 
costumes! 
 
Contest Rules 
 
Photos must be submitted to rpdcommunity@richmondpd.net  by Monday October 26, 
2020. 
 
Å Category #1: 0-5 years old 
Å Category #2: 6-11 years old 
Å Category #3: 12-17 years old 
Å Category #4: Best Homemade Costume 
 
A total of five submission contestants will be accepted from each category for 
community judging (first come, first accepted). When submitting please let us know 
which category your child is in. 
 
Å No inappropriate costumes (i.e. cultural appropriation, racist, sexist, homophobic, too 
gory, sexualized etc.) 
Å No weapons of any kind (i.e. guns, knives, swords, bow and arrow, stars, Nunchucks 
etc. ) 
Å Please no retouching or enhancing of photos. 
 
Judging 
 
Community led judging: On Tuesday October 27, 2020 photos from each category will 
be posted onto the Richmond Police Departmentôs Facebook page for voting. The photo 
from each category which gets the most likes, wins that category! Votes will be tallied 
and closed at 10:00 A.M. on October 30th. The winners will be announced on the live 
webinar on Friday October 30th at 4:00 P.M. 
 
Tie 
If there is a tie, webinar attendees will vote live for the winner. 
 
Prize 
A prize will be awarded to the winners from each category. 

mailto:rpdcommunity@richmondpd.net


 

 

 
 
 

4. Acknowledgements 
 
Itôs a Boy 
 
On 29 September at 11:33 A.M., a Richmond citizen called 911 as his wife had gone into 
labor and they were not going to be able to make it to the hospital. As Communications 
Supervisor Deana Koyl was answering their call the babyôs head was already visible. 
Using Emergency Medical Dispatch Protocols Supervisor Koyl walked the father 
through the delivery of the child, how to support the baby boyôs head, making sure the 
umbilical cord was not wrapped around the babyôs neck, and providing directions on 
how to tie off the umbilical cord. She continued to provide reassurance to the family until 
the fire department arrived seven minutes later. 
  
Today, the family had the opportunity to stop by the Richmond Communication Center 
to meet and thank Supervisor Koyl. They shared a great conversation and met the 
precious baby boy.  
 
Richmond dispatchers are trained in National Academics of Emergency Dispatch 
Standards and are certified as Emergency Medical Dispatchers, which prepares them 
for these types of situations. The efforts of Supervisor Koyl are a perfect example of the 
excellent service provided every day by all the dispatchers in the Communications 
Center. 



 

 

 
 
 

5. City Clerkôs Office 
 
Consider Voting By Mail 
 
The Contra Costa County Elections Division is reaching out to voters who are currently 
registered as polling place voters. They are encouraging voters to consider the merits of 
requesting their ballot at home, as this may be a more convenient option for you due to 
COVID-19.  Register to Vote 
 
Voting early and voting at home is the most cautious and securest way to keep 
everyone safe. Outdoor, non-contact drop boxes will be available across the county for 
returning ballots if voters do not want to drop them in the mail.  The City of Richmond's 
permanent Vote-by-Mail box is located at 450 Civic Center Plaza under the overpass 
just off the Council parking lot on 27th Street.  More information 

https://www.cocovote.us/registration-and-voting-options/register-to-vote/
https://www.cocovote.us/registration-and-voting-options/secure-ballot-drop-boxes/

